Castlefrank E.S Parent Council Meeting Minutes
April 20, 2010

Attendance: Andrew Canham, Brenda Rockburn, Richard Perkins, Kathleen Reid, Jenn Hall, Caroline Sewards, Renee Poettcker, Jillian Dukes, Carmen Brubacker, Dorothy Forsyth, Ahmed El-Shaboury,  Ron Kerr
Absent: Kora Lee Lehman Piers, Brona Little
1) Introductions of assembled parents made

2) Minutes from previous meeting were approved

3) Teachers’ Report  (Brenda Rockburn):
· Two groups of students went to the Shepherds of Good Hope and worked at peeling potatoes, etc.  They were not in contact with clients.
· Mrs. Robertson’ entrepreneur program created a short film and will be hosting a film festival to premier and screen it called   “A Night at the Oscars” on Thursday April 22nd.
· Mini in Richmond (Ms Robertson)
· Basketball:  Intermediates are training.  Tournament in May.  Training for 5K
· Visit planned to the Kanata Food Cupboard to sort donations.
· Juniors: Radical Science, Singing Club, and there will be a musical presentation by Junkyard Symphony.
· There are several student teachers in the school.  

· Krystal Summers has been doing Dance Club with grades 1-3

· The school will be going to Kanata AMC to see “Oceans” to support Earth Care.  Transportation will be a combination of walking and bus.

· Early Childhood Educators in JK and split 1/2.  There is one now, one coming.

4) Principal’s Report (Andrew Canham):
September 2010 staffing has been received.  Currently we have 19.25 staff; this has been increased to 20.25 for next year.  However, staffing allocation is based on enrollment which has been anticipated at 310 and is currently at 298.  If enrollment stays at this level, we will lose the extra position; therefore it is not being filled until we are sure we have the numbers.  There will be no change to Special Ed and ESL staffing.  There will be the same number of home rooms as this year.


Full day kindergarten:  Castlefrank ES has not been nominated for full day kindergarten for Sept 2011, and was not selected for Sept 2010.  This is largely due to overcrowding problems at Katimavik and Glen Cairn schools which need to be resolved before we would be considered.

Smart Board demonstration.  The Smart Board operates as a large projected touch screen.  It can be used as an online tool or a regular projector.  It can be used to teach using websites on online interactive media using special pens or touch screen.  Everything can be saved on the linked computer. It is great for different learning styles (ie, kinesthetic learners).  There is also a Smart Board “slate” which is a small portable screen that can be handed around, but what is written on it can be tied in through the computer, or can be fed through any projector.  Teaching staff are currently experimenting with the Smart Board and we are hoping it will be in classroom use for next school year.
5) Treasurer’s Report (Renee Poettcker)
As of this morning, the balance is $5147.34.   Expected costs are $2379, leaving $2767.59 after pizza, hot dogs.  Profits from Fundscript need to be added.

Discussion about Fundscript.  How to run it, when to run it. Suggestions to run it at the end of the month, with payment at beginning of year using post dated cheques.  How to organize it for next year.  Suggestion to use Fundscript to get Dominoes cards for pizza days to maximize fundraising for school.  Jenn to check into feasibility of this.

6) OCASC Report (Brona Little)
Deferred until May meeting.
7) Constitution review (Kathleen Reid)

Kathleen Reid and Brona Little have reviewed the constitution.  Main concern is who has voting rights.  At present, every parent or guardian has a vote, regardless of precious attendance at council meetings.  Recommendation to amend voting rights to executive council only, such that members would vote as representatives of the parents as a whole.  Problem of quorum as stated meant that quorum might not be achievable with small numbers in our school and small attendance at council meetings.  Amended to 4 members needed for quorum.  Richard Perkins moved to accept amendments, seconded by Ron Kerr.  Copy of the constitution to be sent to Andrew Canham, and to Caroline Sewards to be posted on the wiki.
8) Principal Profile (Caroline Sewards)

Last few versions (2006-2009) of Principal Profile outlined. Suggestion to make minor revisions in one section due to changes in school community.  Approved.  Revision made and copies sent to Chairs (Richard and Kathleen) and to the Principal (Andrew).  Richard to forward as appropriate.

9) Parent Council Chair Report (Kathleen Reid, Richard Perkins)
Maggie Mamen came to the school on April 12th.  Turnout was good, approx. 50 people.  The audience included lots of people from the community and there was a lot of positive feedback and good press coverage.  Starbucks and M&M donated coffee and snacks for the event. There was concern about the fee and the availability of grant money however Maggie Mamen waived her fee because the school donated the use of the facilities in order for her to record the session for a DVD.  The Council gave her an honorarium of $100 and a thank you card using part of the grant money.  Kathleen proposed using the remainder of the grant money to set up a Parent Resource Library to be added to the school library.  The proposal was agreed by Council.  
10)   Fundraising:
The Fundscript Card Program had a good initial response.  Council members will need to take turns handing out the cards.  It must be emphasized that pick up means pick up, as the work is being done by volunteers. 

Indoor community garage sale.   Date was set for Sunday May 16th for the indoor garage sale.  Tables will be donated to the Grade 8s and the Library.  Others can rent tables or just the space.   Kathleen to run an ad in the EMC and Kanata Kourier Standard.  Prices set at $30 for table and space, $20 space only.  Proposal to ask Starbucks to donate coffee.  Times set as 9am-1pm with vendors arriving at 8am.
Proposal by Carmen to create a school calendar marked with events and dates of interest and containing art work by the school children.  This to be looked into.

11)  Other:
Staff appreciation luncheon will take place on Thurs May 27th.

Suggestion to create a Welcome Package to kids who are new to the school, (kindergarten excepted) including a coupon for a free slice of pizza.

Volunteers who wish to tidy the school grounds are welcome to do so.  Motion by Richard to allocate $100 from Council for improving school grounds (plant purchases, etc).  Seconded by Ahmed.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

Next meeting to be on Tues May 18th 2010.  Everyone welcome to bring food and drink to share.

